From:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org)
Wednesday, January 13, 2010 Z:43 PM

SAVE THE DATE: MoMA Community Open House Winter 2010

 NEWS

January 13, 2010
To: 53™ and 54™ Street Neighbors

From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: SAVE THE DATE: MoMA Community Open House Winter 2010

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Please save the date - February 3, 2010 at 6 p.m. - for the next MoMA Community
Open House (winter 2010 edition) Tim Burton Tour Night + Film.

The open house will include a complementary private tour of the Tim Burton special
exhibition followed by one of Tim Burton's full length feature films. Light refreshments
will be served,

Further details in the invitation to come.

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



From:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Meighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org)
Friday, January 15, 2010 4:22 PM

Lane Closure Saturday, January 16, 2009 on West 53 Streel

MOMA
NEWS

January 15, 2010

To: 53" and 54'" Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Lane Closure Saturday, January 16, 2009 on West 53 Street

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you that starting at 7:00 a.m. Saturday, January 16, 2009
there will be a lane closure on West 53 Street between 5" and 6™ Avenue to facilitate
a concrete pour. This information comes to us from The Museum Tower.

Please contact us at memaneighbornews@moma.org or via telephone at 212-333-
6576; we will do our best to answer whatever questions we can,

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



Srom:
int:

Subject:

MaoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbormews@moma.org]
Tuesday, January 26, 2010 3:01 PM

MoMA Community Open House Winter 2010- Tim Burton Tour Night + Film

MoMA
NEWS

January 26, 2010

To: 53™ and 54" Street Neighbors

From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: MoMA Community Open House Winter 2010- Tim Burton Tour
Night + Fiim

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

The Department of Government and Community Relations of The Museum of Modern
Art invites you to Tim Burton Tour Night + Film on Wednesday,

February 3, 2010 at 6 p.m. The program will consist of a private complementary
tour of MoMA's Tim Burton exhibition while the Museumn is closed to the public,
followed by a full length feature showing of Big Fish, one of Burton's most original film
works. Light refreshments will be provided.

We will take reservations for this event on a first-come, first-served basis, and
although we will strive to accommodate everyone, we have limited capacity. Please

RSVP to 212-333-6576 or by email to momaneighbornews@moma.org to

reserve your place.

Please do not hesitate to contact us at the above phone number with any questions
and we very much hope to see everyone at the next MoMA Community Open House,

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor

Wi mmary:
WHAT: The MoMA Community Open House Winter 2010-Tim Burton Tour Night + Filrm
WHEN: Wednesday, February 3, 2010 at 6 p.m.

WHERE: 4 West 54 Street, The Cullman Education Building, Lower Level Lobby



Erom:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org)
Tuesday, February 23, 2010 5:03 PM

SAVE THE DATE: MoMA Community Forum

NDONR

February 23, 2010

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors

From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: SAVE THE DATE: MoMA Community Issues Forum

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Please SAVE THE DATE for the next MoMA Community Issues Forum, scheduled to take
place on Tuesday, March 9, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. In the Cullman Education Building, 4
West S4th Street.

Invitation and details to follow.

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



Erom:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org)
Monday, March 01, 2010 1:03 PM

Cutdoor Banner Installation

MoMA
NEWS

March 1, 2010

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Qutdoor Banner Installation

Cear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you that on Tuesday, March 2, 2010, the Tim Burton banner
currently hanging on the exterior of MoMA facing west and close to West 54" Street
will be de-installed. A new exhibition banner will be installed in its place.

The work will begin at 9 a.m. and will continue until approximately 1 p.m.
As always we will do our best to conduct all work in a timely and efficient manner.

Should you have any questions please feel free to contact us at 212-333-6575 or via
email at momaneighbornews@moma.com.

Sincerely,
Ciana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



From: MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org)
nt: Tuesday, March 02, 2010 4:52 PM

Subject: MoMA Community Issues Forum

MoMA
NEWS

March 2, 2010
To: 53" and 54" Street Neighbors

From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: MoMA Community Issues Forum

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

The Department of Government and Community Relations at The Museum of Modern
Art Invites you to the next MoMA Community Issues Forum on Tuesday, March 9,
2010 at 6:00 p.m. at the Cullman Education Building, 4 West 54 Street.

We will be continulng our discussion of issues that affect our unigue midtown
community and how we can work together to make our nelghborhood even better,

Please note that space for the forum is limited and reservations will be taken on a
“first-come, first-served” basis, please RSVYP via talephone or email listed below.

Thank you very much, and as always, if you have any further questions please fegl
free to call us at 212-333-6576 or email us at momanegighbornews®moma.org We
look forward to seeing you there,

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor

Event Summary
WHAT: MoMA Community Issues Forum
WHEN: Tuesday, March &, 2010 at 6:00 p.m.

WHERE: Cullman Education Building, MoMA, 4 West 54" Street



From:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbormews@moma.org)
Friday, March 05, 2010 4:30 PM

Test of Interior Lights at MoMA

- NEWS

March 5, 2010

To: 53" and 54" Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Test of Interior Lights at MoMA

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you that on Sunday, March 7, 2010, interior lighting will be
tested throughout the Museum from approximately 6:00 p.m. until 12:00 a.m. During
this time, you might see lights flashing from the windows of the Museum’s 11 West 53
Street building.

As always we will do our best to conduct all work in a timely and efficient manner.
Please feel free to contact us via email momaneighbornews@moma.org or by phone at
212-333-6576 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



Trom:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma. org)
Tuesday, April 13, 2010 5:18 PM

Cutdoor Banner Installation

~ NEWS

April 13, 2010

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Outdoor Banner Installation

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

The note is to inform you that on Wednesday, April 14, 2010, there will be an
Installation of & banner featuring the Menri Cartier-Bresson: The Modern Century
exhibition on the exterior of MoMA facing west and close to West 54" Street.

The work will begin at 9:00 a.m. and will continue for approximately four hours.
As always we will do our best to conduct all work In a timely and efficient manner.

Should you have any questions please feel free to contact us at 212-333-6575 or via
email at momangighbornews@moma.org.

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



Erom:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Meighbor Mews [momaneighbomews@moema.org)
Thursday, April 28, 2010 11:22 AM

Vision Van for MoMA Staff in the West End Lot

MoMA
- NEWS

April 29, 2010

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Vision Van for MoMA Staff in the West End Lot

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you that on Friday, April 30, 2010 from 9:30 a.m. to

4:30 p.m. there will be a Vision Van stationed in the West End Lot. This Vision Van is
there to enable the employvees of MoMA to get their eye examinations and fill their eye
glasses prescriptions.

Please feel free to contact us if there are any guestions or concerns at 212-333-6576
or via email at momaneighborpews@moma.org

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



Erom:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]
Friday, May 07, 2010 4:49 PM

West Lot Clean Up

MoMA
" NEWS

May 7, 2010

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Madern Art
Subject: West Lot Clean Up

Dear Friends and Meighbors,

This note is to inform you that on the morning of Tuesday, May 11, 2010, a large
container will be delivered to the vacant lot after 8:00 a.m. in order to collect and cart
away the debris and materials currently located there. The container will be positioned
in the lot for 24 hours and will be picked up the following morning, Wednesday, May
12, 2010, after 8:00 a.m.

As always please feel free to contact us via email at momangighbornotice@meoema.org
or by telephone at 212-333-6576, if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



Erom:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Meighbor News [momaneighbormews@moma.org)
Friday, May 21, 2010 3:34 PM

Party in the Garden, Tuesday, May 25, 2010

MOMA
'NEWS

May 21, 2010

To: 53™ and 54" Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Party in the Garden, Tuesday, May 25, 2010

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you that on Tuesday, May 25, 2010, The Museum
of Modern Art will hold its annual "Party in the Garden” benefit. This special
event occurs once every year and serves the important purpose of raising
funds to support the Museum's world renowned exhibition and education
programs.

The event will begin at 7:00 p.m. next Tuesday with guests entering the
Museum through the West 54" Street Sculpture Garden gate. At
approximately 9:00 p.m., the Party in the Garden After-Party will commence
in the Abby Aldrich Rockefeller Sculpture Garden. The After-Party will feature
a performance by Karen O and Nick Zinner of Yeah Yeah Yeahs, with special
guests Music by Mister Saturday Night {Eamon Harkin and Justin Carter), as
well as dancing. All music, dancing, and celebratory activities will stop at
exactly 12:00 a.m. and the breakdown of party furniture and equipment will
begin immediately afterward,

We apologize in advance for any disruptions caused by the party's activities.,
As always, please feel free to contact us with any questions, comments, or
concerns and we will do our very best to address each one. Email us at
momaneighbornews@moma.org or call at 212-333-6576.

Thank you very much for your understanding, consideration, and patience.
We hope you have an enjoyable and relaxing weekend.

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenla Spektor

For more information about Party in the Garden, please click here
htep:fwww moma.orgfvisit/calendarfevents/6646




From:
inf:

Subject:

MolMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org)
Friday, June 04, 2010 11:05 AM

MoMA Weekend Activities

MoMA
NEWS

June 4, 2010

To: 53 and 54 Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: MoMA Weekend Activities

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you about some work taking place in and around MoMA this
weekend - please see all of the details below. As always the Museum will conduct all
work with the utmeost efficiency and care, and we thank you in advance for your
patience and cooperation,

MoMA Exterior Glass Cleaning:

On Saturday, June 5, 2010, from 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. and on Sunday, June & from
S:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., the Museum will be cleaning the building complex's exterior
glass on West 54" Street. Staff will conduct all cleaning manually by hand and they
will use a boom truck to gain access to the higher windows and glass.

Abby Aldrich Rockefeller Sculpture Garden Installation:

An installation of new and wonderful sculpture is coming to the MoMA Abby Aldrich
Rockefeller Sculpture Garden. On Sunday, June 6, 2010 from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
West 54" Street between 5™ and 6" Avenues will be closed to traffic. This street
closure is deemed necessary by the NYC Department of Transportation for
neighborhood safety reasons, as the sculpture installations require crane operations to
occur,

Please feel free to contact us with any questions or concerns via email and
mamangighbornews@moma.org or at 212-333-6576.

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



From:
nt;

Subject:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]
Friday, June 25, 2010 2:06 PM

Summer Music 2010

MoMA
" NEWS

June 25, 2010

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: MoMA Summer Music

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to give you an update about all of the special summer music
programs happening at MoMA over the upcoming summer months:

Summergarden

Every summer, The Museum of Modern Art hosts the annual Summergarden musical
program in the Abby Aldrich Rockefeller Sculpture Garden. This year the free concert
series will take place Sunday evenings July 11, 18, 25 and August 26 and is once again
a collaboration between MoMA, The Julliard School, and Jazz at Lincoln Center. The
young virtuosi of the New Juilliard Ensemble will perform new chamber music that has
never been heard in New York, by composers from various parts of the world writing in
a vast range of styles. Jazz at Lincoln Center selects cutting-edge jazz artists, each of
whose concerts will emphasize original works and include at least one world premiere.

Summergarden is free and seating is on a first come, first served basis. The Sculpture
Garden opens for seating at 7:00 p.m., and the concerts will start at 8:00 p.m. and
run approximately one hour to 90 minutes. After the performance is over, the
Sculpture Garden closes at 10:00 p.m. In the event of rain, concerts will be held in The
Agnes Gund Garden Lobby, and the Museum's Lobby entrance on 54 Street will open
at 7:30 p.m.

MoMA Nights

Additionally MoMA Nights will also enrich the musical life of New York City this summer
by presenting concert performances from an international and eclectic array of music
presented every Thursday evening in July and August. The live music will be presented
In the Sculpture Garden, weather permitting, in two series, Hear Brazil, held in July
and Hear France, held in August. Performances will be in two sets, at 5:30 and 7:00
p.m. In the event of rain, the Sculpture Garden will close and music will be presented
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in the Roy and Niuta Titus Theater 1 or 2. This serigs is free with Museum admission
and coincides with MoMA's extended Thursday summer hours.

Below are {inks to the MoMA website with more information about these programs and
we very much hope that you will be able to stop by and enjoy the music programs on
offer this summer! As always, if there are any questions or concerns, please do not
hesitate to contact us via email at momaneighbornews@moma.org or call 212-333-
6576,

Sound Check

There will also a sound check before the summer music begins, details as follows:

Sun, June 27 - 5:30 —- 10:00 p.m.

Set up and test sound & lighting equipment on far west terraces of Garden. From 7:00
- 8:00 p.m. intermittent blasts of white noise will be played through the speakers.
From 8:00 ~ 9:00 p.m. intermittent music will be played to further test the system.

Wed, June 30 - 5:30 - 10:00 p.m,
Rain date for above. If it rains tonight, equipment will be tested inside the Gund Lobby.

Sat, July 10 ~ 5:30 - 10:00 p.m.

Sound check with the actual musicians in Garden on west terraces. Live music will be
played from approx. 7:00 - 9:00 p.m.

If it rains, sound check with take place inside the Gund Garden Lobby.

Sat, July 24 - 5:30 ~ 10:00 p.n.

Sound check with the musicians in Garden on west terraces. Live music will be played
from approx. 7:00 - 2:00 p.m.

If it rains, sound check with take place inside the Gund Garden Lobby.

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor

Summergarden
http://www.moma.org/visit/calendar/programs/47

MoMA Thursday Nights
hAtp//www.moma,org/visit/calendar/programs/s2




From:
nt:

Subject:

MolA MNeighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org)
Monday, June 28, 2010 2:43 PM

Cutdoor Banner De-Installation

MoMA
" NEWS

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Outdoor Banner De-Installation

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

The note is to inform you that on Tuesday, June 2%, 2010, there will be a de-
installation of a banner featuring the Henri Cartier-Bresson: The Modern Century
exhibition on the exterior of MoMA facing west and close to West 54" Street.

The work will begin at 2:00 a.m. and will continue for approximately four to five hours.
As always we will do our best to conduct all work in a timely and efficient manner.

Should you have any questions please feel free to contact us at 212-333-6575 or via
email at momaneighbornews@moma,ora.

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



From:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]
Tuesday, July 13, 2010 1:51 PM

PLEASE SAVE THE DATE- Summer Community Open House At MoMA

NDENR
 NEWS

To: 53" and 54" Street Neighbors

From: The Museum of Modern Art

Subject: PLEASE SAVE THE DATE-Summer Community Open House At
MoMA

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

Please SAVE THE DATE on Thursday, July 22, 2010 for MoMA’s Summer
Community Open House. The evening will feature a private guided
complementary tour of MoMA's newest exhibition, Matisse: Radical Invention,
1913-1917, as well as light refreshments.

We very much look forward to seeing you there, Invitation and
details will follow soon.

SAVE THE DATE - Thursday, July 22, 2010 at 6:00 p.m.
Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor

The Museum of Modern Art
Government and Community Relations Department



Tram:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Meighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma,.org)
Thursday, July 15, 2010 1:08 PM

MoMA Community Open House Summer 2010

MoMA

July 15, 2010

To: 53 and 54™ Street Neighbors
From: The Museurn of Modern Art
Subject: Summer Community Open House At MoMA

Dear Friends and Neighbors,
The Department of Government and Community Relations at The Museumn of
Modern Art invites you to the Summer Community Open House on Thursday,
July 22, 2010 at 6:00 p.m,
This Open House will feature a private guided tour of MoMA's newest
exhibition, Malisse: Radical Invention, 1913-1917 as well as light
refreshments and a chance to catch up with your neighbors. Please see
further event details below:
MoMA Summer Community Open House
Matisse: Radical Invention, 1913-1917
Thursday, July 22, 2010 at 6:00 p.m.
The Lounge at The Cullman Education Building, 4 West 54 Street

Although we will do our best to accommodate everyone, space for this tour is
limited. Please RSVP no later than Tuesday, July 20, 2010 to
momaneighbornews@moma.org or call 212-333-6576, to secure your
reservation,

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor
Department of Government and Community Relations
The Museum of Modern Art



Erom:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]
Friday, July 16, 2010 10:21 AM

Notice of Film Shoot on July 18 and 20, 2010

‘MoMA
 NEWS

July 16, 2010

To: 53" and 54" Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Notice of Film Shoot on July 19 and 20, 2010

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to Inform you that from Monday, July 19, 2010 through Tuesday, July
20, 2010, there will be an independent film shoot within the MoMA complex and
around the exterior. This will involve West 53 and 54 Streets between Fifth and Sixth
Avenues,

The film’s production team is seeking all necessary permits from New York City for the
film shoot, and they provided an approximate schedule of the filming. We, in turn, are
passing this information along to you, our community,

uly 19

6:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.

Between two and four trucks will be positioned along the south side of West 54 Street,
The trucks will have their engines turned off and will not be idling. A crew of 15-20
people will unload the trucks, set-up lights, and position cables leading to and Inside
the MoMA Sculpture Garden.

4:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

Additional crew members arrive to assist with further equipment set-up in the MoMA
Sculpture Garden, positioning all necessary lights, furniture, and décor. Both West 53
and 54 Streets will be used to move equipment and props into the Museum building.

9:00 p.m. to 5:00 a.m. (morning of July 20)

The scene is filmed. There will be film extras positioned in the Garden and lights on
inside the Museum’s 11 West 53 Street building. While the film is shooting, there will
be five or six tractor-trailers and at least two motor homes parked along West 54
Street. These vehicles will not be idling and will run on a generator.

T ay, July 2

5:30 a.m.-10:00 a.m.

The film shoot concludes and break-down of the film shoot equipment takes place.
Some of the equipment will be taken out of the Museum through the West 54 Street
lobby entrance and the Museum loading docks, Trucks will be stationed close to these
areas in order Lo facilitate a quick load-out. The Museum was informed that the
production team plans to have everything packed and cleaned up by the afternoon.

1



As stated above, the fitm’s production team is seeking all appropriate New York City
permits in order to carry out this film shoot and will comply with all New York City film
site regulations as outiined in the permit they receive.

Please feel free to contact us at 212-333-6576 or via email at
momaneighbornews@moma.org with any additional questions and concerns. Thank
you for your cogperation.

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor
Department of Government and Community Relations
The Museum of Modern Art



From:
nt:

Subject:

MolA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org)
Wednesday, August 25, 2010 3:55 PM

Vision Van for MoMA Staff in the West End Lot

MoMA
NEWS

August 25, 2010

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Vision Van for MoMA Staff in the West End Lot

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We would like to inform you that on Thursday, August 26, Wednesday, September 8,
and Thursday, September 9, from 2:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. there will be a Vision Van
stationed in the West End Lot. This Vision Van is there to enable the employees of
MoMA Lo get their eye examinaticns and fill their eye glasses prescriptions.

Please feel free to contact us if there are any questions or concerns at 212-333-6576
or via email at momanglghbornews@moma.org

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



From:
mnt:

Subject;

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]
Thursday, August 26, 2010 12:23 PM

Window Repair on West 53 Streel

MoMA
~ NEWS

To: 33rd and 54th Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Window Repair on West 53 Street

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

The Museum of Modern Art would like to inform you that from Friday, August 27 to
Monday, August 30, there will be a boom truck and crane lift parked in the empty lot
west of the MoMA building. This equipment is there to facilitate the replacement of a
broken window panel on the Museum's south facing wall on West 53™ Street between
5" and 6 Avenues.

Please feel free to contact us if there are any guestions or concerns at 212-333-6576
or via email at momaneighbornews@moma.org

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



Crom:
nt:

Subject:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]
Monday, September 20, 2010 4:36 PM

United Nations General Assembly and the Clinton Global Initiative

MoMA
NEWS

To: 53rd and 54th Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Maodern Art
Subject: United Nations General Assembly and the Clinton Global Initiative

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

As you may already be aware, the United Nations General Assembly is meeting this
week. Over the upcoming days, the NYPD Midtown North has advised MoMA to expect
possible street closures on West 54" Street between 5™ and 6™ Avenues and a
possible lane closure on West 53" Street between 5™ and 6™ Avenues. Activities by
law enforcement agencies are expected to be visible throughout Midtown,

In addition, The Museum of Modern Art will serve as a venue for the Clinton Global
Initiative event on Wednesday, September 22, 2010. This event will involve
heightened security around the MoMA campus.

As always, please feel free to contact us with any questions at
momaneighbornewsimoma.org or via telephone at 212-333-6576.

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor
The Museum of Modern Art



Trom: MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]
nt: Tuesday, September 28, 2010 3:35 PM

Subject: PLEASE SAVE THE DATE- Autumn Community Open House At MoMA

To: 53" and 54" Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: PLEASE SAVE THE DATE-MoMA Autumn Community Open House

Cear Friends and Neighbors,

Flease SAVE THE DATE on Thursday, October 14, 2010 for MoMA's Fall
Community Open House. The evening will feature a private-guided
complementary tour of MoMA's newest exhibition, Abstract Expressionist New
York, as well as light refreshments.

We very much look forward to seeing you there, Invitation and
details will follow soon.

SAVE THE DATE - October 14, 2010 at 6:15 p.m.

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor

The Museum of Modern Art

Government and Community Relations Department



From:
nt:

Subject:

MolA Neighbor News [momaneighbormews@moma.org)
Thursday, September 30, 2010 12:44 PM

Breast Cancer Awareness Lights

To: 53" and 54" Street Neighbors

From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Breast Cancer Awareness Lights

Dear Frignds and Neighbors,

This year, The Museum of Modern Art will join in promoting Breast Cancer awareness
by coating two lights outside the Museum on West 53 Street with pink film. This
special light effect can be seen from 7:00 p.m. to midnight tonight, Thursday,
September 30.

We are very proud to be participating in an effort which brings attention to such a
waorthy and meaningful cause,

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



am:
snt:

Subject:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org)
Tuesday, October 05, 2010 4:05 PM

MoMA Community Open House Autumn 2010

MoMA
NEWS

To: 53™ and 54" Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Autumn Community Open House At MoMA

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

The Department of Government and Community Relations at The Museum of
Modern Art invites you to the Autumn Community Open House on Thursday,
October 14, 2010 at 6:15 p.m.

This Open House will feature a private guided tour of MoMA's newest
exhibition

Abstract Expressionist New York, as well as light refreshments and a chance
to catch up with your neighbors. Please see further event details below.

MoMA Autumn Community Open House
Abstract Expressionist New York
Thursday, October 14, 2010 at 6:15 p.m.
The Lounge at The Cullman Education Building, 4 West 54 Strect

Although we will do our best to accommodate everyone, space for this
tour is limited and reservations will be taken on a “First come, first
served” basis. Please RSVP to momaneighbornews@moma.org or call 212-
333-6576, for your reservation.

Please check out the Abstract Expressionist New York website:
http://www.moma.org/interaclives/exhibitions/2010/abexny/

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor
Cepartment of Government and Community Relations
The Museum of Modern Art



MoMA
NEWS

November 8, 2010

To: 53" and 54" Street Neighbors
From: The Museum of Modern Art
Subject: Possible Street Closure on November 8, 2010

Dear Friends and Meighbaors,

The Museum has been informed that because of a high-profile event occurring at MoMA
this evening, the New York City Police Department may decide to close West 54

Street between 5" and 6t Avenues at some point tonight. We wanted to apprise you
of the latest information as we know it.

Sincerely,
Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor



From:
int:

Subject:

MoMA Neighbor News [momaneighbornews@moma.org]
Tuesday, December 07, 2010 1:50 PM

MoMA Community Qpen House Winter 2010

MoMA
~ NEWS

December 7, 2010

To: 53™ and 54'" Street Neighbors
From: The Museurmn of Modern Art
Subject: Winter Community Open House At MoMA

Dear Friends and Meighbors,

The Department of Government and Community Relations at The Museum of Modern
Art invites you to the Winter Community Open House on Thursday, December 16, 2010
at 6:30 p.m.

This Open House will feature a private guided tour of MoMA’s newest exhibition
Small Scale, Big Change: New Architectures of Social Engagement, as well as light
refreshments and a chance to catch up with your neighbors, Please see further event
details below,

MoMA Winter Community Open House

Small Scale, Blg Change: New Architectures of Social Engagement
Thursday, October 16, 2010 at 6:30 p.m.

The Lounge at The Cullman Education Building, 4 West 54 Street

Although we will do our best to accommeodate everyone, space for this tour is
limited and reservations will be taken on a “First come, first served” basis.

reservation,

Sincerely,

Diana Simpson and Eugenia Spektor
Department of Government and Community Relations
The Museum of Modern Art
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